From: Beccy Micklem [mailto:beccymicklem@bbowt.org.uk] 
Sent: 18 April 2013 14:36
To: Rebecca Horley; Charlotte Frizzell; Charlotte Watkins; Postlethwaite, Sarah - E&E Infrastructure Planning
Subject: RE: Land between Birmingham London Rail Line and Gavray Drive, Bicester
Dear Rebecca,
 

Thanks for getting in touch, having reviewed Dominic’s comments against my own suggestions I don’t think anything that he has raised in relation to ecology is unreasonable. The proposals are for development on a designated Local Wildlife Site supporting priority habitat and a wide range of protected species, so thorough assessment of the impacts should be expected. 
 

Botanical surveys – Dominic has made some useful suggestions regarding interpretation of the NVC data, as well as suggesting mapping frequency of indicator species and recording bryophytes – it is reasonable to expect this to be undertaken as part of the phase 2 survey.
 

Invertebrates – I have already suggested that a full invertebrate survey is undertaken, Dominic has simply provided a little more detail on methodology.
 

Herpetofauna – the EIA scoping report already identifies the need to re-survey GCN and common reptiles, and assessment of the value of the site for common frog and toad alongside this would be useful.
 

Bats – the EIA scoping report already identifies the need for bat roost and activity surveys
 

Other Mammals – Dominic has indicated that there is a recent record of water vole within close proximity of the site, in which case it is reasonable to request survey. Similarly, if the data search from TVERC brings up any new records of species within the area, this should inform the scope of the EIA.
 

Breeding and wintering bird surveys – this is the main species group for which I didn’t suggest re-survey in my response. However, having reviewed the historical EIA data for the site, I have been unable to find any bird survey data at all. Given the nature of site, I consider that it would be very useful to have information on breeding and wintering bird populations to inform assessment of impacts.
 

I hope that this is of some help.
 

Kind regards,
 

Beccy
 

 

 

Rebecca Micklem
Senior Conservation Officer Oxfordshire (part time Tues-Thurs)
Berks, Bucks & Oxon Wildlife Trust 
01865 775476 ext. 211
The Lodge, 1 Armstrong Road, Littlemore, Oxford, OX4 4XT




 

 

 

 

From: Rebecca Horley [mailto:Rebecca.Horley@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk] 
Sent: 10 April 2013 15:51
To: Charlotte Frizzell; Charlotte Watkins; Postlethwaite, Sarah - E&E Infrastructure Planning; Beccy Micklem
Subject: FW: Land between Birmingham London Rail Line and Gavray Drive, Bicester
 

All
 

Thank you for your comments on this scoping opinion application 13/00001/SCOP.
 

Please find attached letter I have recently received from Dominic Woodfield and I wondered if you could assist me in determining whether or not what Dominic is asking for (particularly on the ecology side) as part of the EIA is reasonable and would properly serve the purposes of this scoping opinion for a revised EIA.  He seems to be asking for information which goes  beyond what you, as statutory consultees, are asking for but the decision on what the developers should be providing rests with this Authority.  As experts in this feild, I would appreciate your input/s in order to assist in my making this decision. 
 

I look forward to hearing from you as soon as you are able.
 

Kind regards 
Rebecca Horley BSc (Hons) MRTPI 
Senior Planning Officer 
Public Protection & Development Management 
Cherwell District Council 
Ext 1837 
Direct Dial 01295 221837 
mailto: rebecca.horley@cherwell-dc.gov.uk 
www.cherwell.gov.uk 

 

 



From: Dominic Woodfield - Bioscan 
Sent: 28 March 2013 13:16
To: Rebecca Horley
Cc: Louise Wright; Planning
Subject: RE: Land between Birmingham London Rail Line and Gavray Drive, Bicester
Dear Rebecca
 

Please find attached my response to the scoping consultation.
 

Best regards
 

 

Dominic Woodfield MIEEM CEnv
Director


